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Much communication over the past several months has been 

given to all golfing and charter members explaining the 

upcoming golf course renovation projects for both years 2021 

and 2022. These renovations include the widening of fairways 

on holes 1, 6 and 9, enlarging several tees and greens, 

installing new cart paths throughout the entire golf course, 

and planting new grasses on all greens, fairways and roughs. 

Starting on Thursday April 8, 2021, Golf Course Architect 

Gordon Lewis and Golf Course Contractor Jim Glase will begin 

the renovations on holes 1, 6 and 9. These renovations will 

take approximately eight (8) weeks and have been 

thoroughly discussed at open meetings with the members of 

the Golf Committee and all other interested golfing 

members.  

After these three (3) holes are completed, our Golf Course 

maintenance staff will then begin the completion of the new 

irrigation system. Along with holes 1, 6 and 9, holes 12 thru 

18 remain to be completed and will be done this summer. 

Once again, with all this work taking place, we will do our 

very best to have as many golf holes as possible still available 

for member play. 

As another reminder, beginning April 1st, 2022, preparations 

for all the new grasses to be planted will start. The entire golf 

course, including the driving range and practice areas, will be 

closed until the end of October, pending weather. All greens, 

approaches, fairways, roughs, tees, practice areas and driving 

range will be replanted. When replanting the greens with the 

new tifeagle grass, several greens will be enlarged. Some will 

also be given additional undulations. Many tee boxes will be 

enlarged. Sand traps will be renovated and when finished all 

traps will have the same type of sand.  

All approaches, fairways, roughs and tees will be replanted 

with Bimini grass. This will be a nice change and 

enhancement to our course which has had Bermuda 419 

grass since its inception of 1987. While the course is closed 

our golf staff will do all they can in making arrangements for 

our golfing members to play other courses in the area. The 

golf staff will provide more details when those arrangements 

are finalized in early 2022. 

We want to continue to thank everyone for your continued 

compliance with our COVID-19 guidelines. Whenever you are 

inside our facilities please remember to wear a face covering 

and keep six feet (6Ω) social distance. Our main priority  

 

remains at keeping everyone safe! Thank you all for your 

cooperation and assistance.  

Don Huprich, General Manager 

 
 
 
 

 
 
Golf Course Information:  
This is the time of year when our golf course gets very dry. 
The Golf Course needs your help with following the Cart Path Only 
and 90-degree Rules.  Here are a few friendly reminders and tips: 
 
ü Post Your Scores Promptly after Your Round.  It has been 
ōǊƻǳƎƘǘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ DƻƭŦ {ǘŀŦŦΩǎ ŀǘǘŜƴǘƛƻƴ ǘƘŜǊŜ ŀǊŜ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ 
who are not posting scores.  Posting of scores are being 
ƳƻƴƛǘƻǊŜŘΦ  Lǘ ƛǎ ǘƘŜ ǇƭŀȅŜǊΩǎ ǊŜǎǇƻƴǎƛōƛƭƛǘȅ ǘƻ Ǉƻǎǘ ǎŎƻǊŜǎΦ 

ü Please conserve on Styrofoam cups. 

ü Fill your divots and fix your ball marks.  Plus an extra! 

ü DO NOT ENTER the Red Stake with Green Top Preserve 
Areas. 

ü When picking up on a hole, you should estimate what your 
score would be.  Do not automatically take your maximum 
ESC. 

ü Observe the Cart Path Rules.  Keep all four tires on the 
path when possible.  

ü Yellow Stakes mean to take your golf cart back to the path. 

ü SW Florida summers get extremely hot.  The heat can 
damage shoes, grips and other golf related items.  If you 
have space, store your golf clubs and shoes inside your 
home while away and these items will last much longer. 

ü Golf is a game of integrity.  Keeping an accurate score, 
taking proper drops are just some of the things that make 
golf more enjoyable for everyone.  Please do your part to 
protect the game we all enjoy! 

ü Proper Attire is required on the golf course and practice 
areas. 

ü Be careful around the edges of the ponds.  The grounds in 
these areas are not firm and very slippery.  Keep your carts 
away from the edges.  

ü Keep in mind the golf course/range, golf shop and 
clubhouse will be closed on Mondays beginning June 1st 
through September 27th.  Please plan your schedule 
accordingly. 
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President�[s Message 
 

While the effects of the pandemic are still very much in the news, 

we are beginning to see a few signs at Hunters Ridge and elsewhere 

of normalcy.  This has been helped by the increasing number of 

vaccinations and the care that many continue to follow on the 

sometimes frustrating but important reminders of social distancing 

and hand washing. 

 

Another sign at Hunters Ridge of this return has been the startup of 

certain Committees that had previously delayed their meetings 

during the past year.  While some committees like Golf and Finance 

have remained active in support of budgeting and golf course 

projects, other committees are now restarting with in-person 

meetings, maintaining social distances among participants and 

using face coverings, as needed. 

 

The Architectural Review Committee όά!w/έύ was among the first in 

this group to resume in-person meetings in March.  I would like to 

highlight this committee as its importance and mission deserve 

some attention, especially for owners who have become new 

members in the past few years.   

 

Florida State law and our Association documents provide the ARC 

with the authority and responsibility to assure that any and all 

exterior changes to the appearance of the community meet certain 

standards and the duty that these standards be maintained by all 

members.  These legal and Association mandates are firmly and 

formally supported by requiring each member to submit a written 

request for any plan they may have to change the exterior of their 

home or grounds.  The formal application for such a request can be 

found on our website.  To meet and maintain standards, the 

committee is required to review all member requests that may 

change the exterior appearance of the member's home or 

landscaping.   Changes requiring ARC review and approval include 

changes to the ƘƻƳŜΩǎ exterior color schemes, building additions, 

exterior renovations to a home or lanai, addition of yard art, 

plantings and many more.  When a request or change is not in 

compliance with existing standards, the committee will work with 

the member to determine if an acceptable alternative solution can 

be found.  In the past, the Association has used a professional 

architect for certain requests that are difficult to resolve. If there 

are any question as to whether or not such a request is needed, you 

should ask first to avoid any future unnecessary changes or 

expenses. 

 

The ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅΩǎ appearance is impacted by many things.  

Beginning with the renovation of the Grill Room in 2014, Hunters 

Ridge has embarked upon a capital improvement program to 

upgrade and expand all major facilities and to add new ones, where 

practical.  The improvements were for the benefit of all members 

and a significant investment in enhancing the value of all 

properties.  The ARC is every ƳŜƳōŜǊΩǎ guide that assures our  

 

 

homes and facilities are properly maintained and that physical 

changes to all properties and their maintenance are done in a 

consistent way.  Support the ARC and the growing improvements to 

Hunters wƛŘƎŜΩǎ appearance by making certain that any future 

property changes you may wish to make are first reviewed and 

approved by the Committee and Board. 

 

Stay healthy and safe. 

 

Dick DeCoste, Hunters Ridge Board President 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

During the month of March, we had three very 
successful trips, two full days and one half day. On 
both full days we were successful having excellent 
fishing.  On one we got our limit of grouper and on 
the other they caught 2 keeper grouper and 65 
keeper snapper. On the half day we experienced 
the best half day ever catching 53 keeper snapper 
and two nice groupers! We will continue having 
three trips two full days and one half.  
 
Here's to great fishing!   
 
Chuck Ingersoll & The Hunters Ridge Fishing Club 


